From:

King, Jesse

To:

Anderson, Joseph

Cc:

Kinard, Richard; Burnside, Conrad; Quinn, Vanessa; Fiore, Craig

Subject:

[External_Sender] Formal letter for Oconee Postponement

Date: Attachments: Friday, October 14, 2016 1:12:24 PM Oconee Postponed 14OCT16.pdf

Joe

Attached is the signed formal letter for the postponement of Oconee REP Exercise on October 18, 2016.

Thank you

Jesse

Jesse King
Acting Exercise Planning and Support Section Lead
Emergency Management Specialist (Preparedness)
THD/ Radiological Emergency Preparedness Program
400 C St. 7th Floor
Washington D.C.
(202) 812-6936 (Cell)
(202) 212-7981 (Desk)
Email: jesse.king@fema.dhs.gov



October 14, 2016

Mr. Joseph Anderson
Operating Reactors Licensing Outreach Branch
Division of Preparedness and Response
Office of the Nuclear Security and Incident Response
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

Re: Rescheduling of FEMA-Evaluated Oconee Nuclear Station REP Exercise

Dear Mr. Anderson:

The State of South Carolina, through FEMA Region IV, has requested postponement of the Oconee Nuclear Station radiological emergency preparedness (REP) exercise presently scheduled for October 18, 2016. We understand that dealing with the impact of Hurricane Matthew will require South Carolina and the risk jurisdictions to focus on response and recovery activities beyond the currently scheduled exercise date. We have received and concur with FEMA Region IV's recommendation to postpone the Oconee Nuclear Station REP exercise presently scheduled for October 18, 2016.

All efforts will be made to reschedule and complete the Oconee Nuclear Station REP exercise prior to December 31, 2016.

If you have any question, please contact myself at 202-646-2849 or Jesse King at 202-812-6936.

Sincerely,

Vanessa E. Ouinn

Chief

Radiological Emergency Preparedness Branch

cc: Conrad Burnside